

Commercial Arbitration Bill 2012 Submission 001

Australian Centre for International Commercial Arbitration www.acica.org.au

27 November 2012

Research Officer Legal Affairs and Community Safety Committee Parliament House George St Brisbane Qld 4000

By email: lacsc@parliament.qld.gov.au

Dear Sir

Commercial Arbitration Bill 2012 - Queensland

telle

Thank you for your letter of 5 November 2012 regarding the Commercial Arbitration Bill 2012.

ACICA has reviewed the Bill and is comfortable with the legislation as drafted, noting that it appears that the previous submissions that ACICA made and the matters raised have been taken into consideration in this present draft.

ACICA supports and encourages the early enactment of the legislation to bring Queensland in line with the other major States where the new uniform Commercial Arbitration legislation is already in force.

Yours sincerely

Michelle Sindler
ACICA Secretary-General

President

Douglas Jones AO RFD

Vice Presidents

Ian Govey Khory McCormick Peter Megens

Treasurer

Tony Samuel

Immediate Past President

Michael Pryles AM

Board Members

Angela Bowne SC Rob Buchanan John Digby QC **David Fairlie Richard Garnett** Laurie Glanfield AM **Timothy Grave** Malcolm Holmes QC The Hon. Michael Kirby AC CMG David Kreider Judith Levine Chris Lockwood Andrea Martignoni Rowena McNally Peter McQueen Gabriel Moens Ian Nosworthy Craig Pudig Georgia Quick Rashda Rana Robert Regan **Donald Robertson** Ronald Salter

Michael Shand QC Secretary General

Michelle Sindler
Head Office
Level 16, 1 Castlereagh Street
Sydney NSW 2000
Australia
Ph: +61 2 9223 1099
Fax: +61 2 9223 7053
msindler@acica.org.au

Deputy Secretary General

Jonathon DeBoos Melbourne Office Ph: +61 3 9286 6328 jdeboos@acica.org.au

Deputy Secretary General

Gabriel Moens Perth Office Ph: +61 8 9360 7563 gmoens@acica.org.au

Deputy Secretary General

Deborah Tomkinson Sydney Ph: +61 2 9223 1099 dtomkinson@acica.org.au

> www.acica.org.au ACN 006 404 664